
Minutes September 14, 2017 
Maple Lake Improvement District 

 

President B. Floan called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., Thurs, September 14, 2017. 
 

Board members present:  L. Abel, G. Radke, R. Behm, M. Moore, B. Floan, D. Kouba, B. Wavra 
Absent:  none 
  

Also present:  Bonnie Abel, Darryl Beauchamp & Corey Hanson -Water Quality Director for the 
Red Lake Watershed District  
 

It was moved by G. Radke, 2nd by B. Wavra to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 
 

It was moved by B. Wavra, 2nd by L. Abel to approve the August 2017 minutes.  Motion carried 
 

It was moved by G. Radke, 2nd by R. Behm to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  The 
balance of the accounts as of August 31, 2017:  General Fund - $45,272.68.  Special Events 
account - $4,202.61. 
 

Planning and Zoning: 
The Preliminary Planned Unit Development for Backlot Development 2nd Common Interest 
Community requested by Kurt Larson was discussed and the Board did not see any problems with 
this request.  
 

Old Business: 
The Board discussed the Labor Day Car Show and Dance and felt that it was well attended and 
wanted to hire the same band for next year.  The Board discussed the fireworks portion of the 
event and agreed that they were well received, but at this time more donations would be needed if 
we were to do the fireworks again next year.  Bonnie was instructed to post something on the 
website requesting more donations 
It was moved by L. Abel, second by B. Wavra to instruct Bonnie to book the Downtown Horns for 
2018’s event.  Motion carried.  
 

New Business: 
Corey Hanson, Water Quality Director for the Red Lake Watershed District gave an update on the 
Clearwater River Watershed Restoration and Protection Project.  This is a statewide MPCA project 
on the 10-year cycle using the years 2006-2015, to evaluate water conditions and take actions to 
restore and protect water quality.  The Red Lake Watershed District is drafting the results for the 
Clearwater River Watershed to determine the condition of the water quality in this area.  
  

Corey discussed the water quality on Maple Lake and handed out a Water Quality Assessment 
with results from their study.  He said that Maple Lake is considered a “shallow lake” and the study 
found that Maple Lake meets the standards for the depth of the lake.  The Board also does water 
testing three times per year and the results are posted on the website for RMB Laboratories at 
https://www.rmbel.info/ . 
 
It was moved by G. Radke, 2nd by R. Behm to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 pm.  Motion carried. 
    
Bonnie Abel               
Sec’y/Treasurer          

The next meeting of the MLID will be 
Thursday, October 12, 2017 at 7:00 PM            
Mentor Community Center, Mentor, MN 


